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CLACKAMAS COUNTY Dana Lord, Director
Public Health Division
April 11, 2016
Steve Matthais

2755 SW Borland Rd.
Tualatin, Or 97062

Re:  Water System Survey Significant Deficiencies/Rule Violations
West Linn/Wilsonville, PWS# 4194063

Dear Mr. Matthais:

A water system survey was completed for West Linn/Wilsonville (admin) on 6-23-15 identifying
significant deficiencies and rule violations to be corrected. A letter and copy of the survey report were
mailed to your attention on 8-6-15. Oregon Administrative Rule (OAR) 333-061-0076(6) and OAR 333-
061-0032(6)(e) requires water systems that use groundwater sources to have completed corrective action
or be in compliance with a Department-approved corrective action plan within 120 days of receiving
written notice of a significant deficiency.

The West Linn/Wilsonville was to complete corrective action by 12-6-15 or have a Department-approved
corrective action plan with a reasonable timeframe to complete the corrective action. To date, this
information has not been received. As a result, the West Linn/Wilsonville is in violation and is now
subject to formal enforcement which could include the assessment of civil penalties. In order to return to
compliance and avoid formal enforcement action, your corrective action plan to the water system survey
report must be received and approved by 5-11-16. Please send information to this office. A copy of the
survey letter is enclosed for your reference.

Please contact me by phone at 503-742-5367 or via email at joelfer@clackamas.us if you have
questions or comments.

I appreciate your immediate attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

= oel Fergus-on, R.E.H.S.

Senior Environmental Health Spec.
Clackamas County Environmental Health
503-742-5367

Enclosures: Survey letter

cc: OHA-DWP Portland file



